ST. LAWRENCE COUNTY

DEPARTMENT OF SOCIAL SERVICES
JOSEPH L. SEEBER
COMMISSIONER
CANTON, NEW YORK 13617
PHONE 315-379-2111
FAX 315-379-1072

TO: ALL STAFF

FROM: Joseph L. Seeber, Commission
DATE: April 28, 2022

RE: Placement of Foster Children with DSS Staff

EFFECTIVE IMMEDIATELY, please be advised that the St. Lawrence County Department of
Social Services will not place youth in the homes of SLC DSS employees for the purposes of
foster care. Furthermore, SLC DSS will not utilize DSS employees for short term, emergency
respite placement unless all other resources have been exhausted, and then only with the
approval of the Commissioner.

Exceptions for children in need of placement that are family of DSS employees will be
considered on a case-by case basis in compliance with current NYS OCFS guidelines.

“Helping St. Lawrence County residents achieve greater self-sufficiency through our supportive services,
while maintaining safe and healthy environments.”



